KILKENNY BOROUGH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS OF JUNE MONTHLY MEETING HELD ON 13th JUNE, AT 7.30 PM

Mayor, Councillor Martin Brett, Presiding.

Present:

Councillors:
John Coonan, David Fitzgerald, Marie Fitzpatrick, Kathleen Funchion, Andrew McGuinness, Betty Manning, Joe Malone, Malcolm Noonan, Seán Ó hArgáin, Joe Reidy. 


Apologies:
Paul Cuddihy.

 Also Present:


Mr. Joe Crockett, County Manager, Mr. John Mulholland, Director of Services, Mr. John McCormack, Director of Services, Mr. Brian Tyrrell, Town Clerk, Mr. Kieran Fitzgerald, Senior Engineer, Mr. Denis Malone, Senior Planner.
Mayor’s Summons of Meeting:

Notice dated 7TH  June , 2011, convening a Monthly Meeting for this date was read.

Proposed by Cllr. M. Brett

Seconded by Cllr. J. Reidy

“That the meeting adjourn for ten minutes as a mark of respect to Brian Lenehan, former Minister for Finance, Garrett Fitzgerald, former Taoiseach. and Declan Costello.”

Tributes were paid by members to the late Brian Lenehan, former Minister of Finance, Garrett Fitzgerald, former Taoiseach and Declan Costelloe and the meeting then adjourned for ten mintues

The sympathy of the Borough Council was extended to the families which was then put to the meeting and respectfully passed in silence, all present standing.
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Item 1. :
Confirmation of Minutes:
Minutes of Monthly Meeting held on 19th May, 2011:
Minutes of Monthly Meeting held on 9th May, 2011, having been previously circulated were tabled for confirmation, it was

Proposed by Cllr. Marie Fitzpatrick

Seconded by Cllr. Malcolm Noonan

And Agreed:

“That the minutes as presented to this meeting be and are hereby adopted.”

The minutes were then signed by the Mayor.

Item No. 2:

Matters brought forward by direction of the Mayor.
Congratulations

The Mayor congratulated all involved at the following events:-

1. Intel initiative in Parade Tower.

2. Job Seekers Forum.

3. ONET Conference held in Kilkenny.

4. Cat Laughs Festival.

5. Chernobyl Childcare Project.

6. Invest Kilkenny on the recent China initiatives

7. Invest Kilkenny on the recent China initiatives

8. Gerry Rafter – new President of Vintners Ireland.

Item No. 3:
Disposal of 29, Kieran Street, Kilkenny in accordance with Section 183 of Local Government Act 2001
It was:

Proposed by Cllr. Marie Fitzpatrick

Seconded by Cllr. Andrew McGuinness

And Resolved:

“That Kilkenny Borough Council hereby agrees to dispose of its interest in land at No. 29, Kieran Street, Kilkenny as outlined in map attached to report dated 1st June, to elected members , to Mr. Kieran Bollard, Kieran Street, Kilkenny, for a sum of 

€170,000, with each party being responsible for their own legal costs. ”
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Item No. 4:
Part 8 –  Proposed Development at Burrell Hall, St. Kieran’s College:
Mr. K. Fitzgerald, Senior Engineer outlined the works involved and referred members to the Managers Report circulated on 07.06.2011 which recommended that the works proceed.
Proposed by Cllr. John Coonan

Seconded by Cllr. Marie Fitzpatrick

And Agreed:

“That the works as outlined above proceed”

Item No. 5.
Part 8 – Proposals pertaining to new Butler Gallery at Evan’s Home, Barrack Lane, Kilkenny:
Mr. Denis Malone, Senior Planner referred members to the comprehensive report circulated to members on 07.06.2011 which set out the proposals for the re-location of the Butler Gallery to the Evans Home site, which would include a new building for the Butler Gallery, re-development of the existing Evans Home and the creation of a garden on the site.  All issues raised in the public consultation process had been addressed and Mr. Malone advised members that the Co. Managers report recommended proceeding with the development as published subject to the planning conditions set out in the report.
Proposed by Cllr. Sean O’hArgáin

Seconded by Cllr. Malcolm Noonan

And Agreed:

“That the Part 8 proposal pertaining to the new Butler Gallery at Evans Home is approved in accordance with the County Managers Report dated 07.06.2011.

Item No. 6:
Draft Internal Climate Change Strategy:
Ms. Bernadette Moloney, Environmental Awareness Officer made a presentation to members and referred to the draft Kilkenny Local Authorities Internal Climate Change Strategy and Energy Efficiency Action Plan 2010 – 2014.  Ms. Moloney explained the background and outlined the issues for Kilkenny Local Authorities.
Ms. Moloney responded to queries from members.
It was 

Proposed by:
Cllr. Sean O’hArgáin


Seconded by:
Cllr. Malcolm Noonan



And Agreed:
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“That the Kilkenny Borough Council adopt the Kilkenny Local Authorities Internal Climate Changes Strategy and Energy Efficiency Plan 2010 - 2014.”

Following a proposal by Cllr. David Fitzgerald and Seconded by Cllr. Sean O’hArgáin, it was agreed that Kilkenny Borough Council would obtain a B.E.R. cert for City Hall.

Item No. 7:
Tidy Towns Programme 2011.

Mr. J. Mullholland, Director of Service provided a detailed report for members and his presentation outlined the progress made in Kilkenny over the 2010/2011 period, together with a summary of projects specifically identified for the 2011 season.  Mr. Mullholland identified some of the disappointing aspects of the marks achieved by Kilkenny with particular reference to litter control and tidiness.  He also outlined the actions taken under these headings with a view to improving on our Tidy Towns Results for 2011.
Members made contributions and raised areas of concern.  It was agreed that the Mayor would make contact with Dunnes Stores to request that they take urgent action in relation to their Shop Fronts in Kieran Street and High Street.

Item No. 8:
National Day of Commemoration:
Mr. Brian Tyrrell advised members that Kilkenny had been selected by Government 

as a regional venue to participate in the National Day of Commemoration. 

The event will take place in Kilkenny Castle on 10th March, 2011 and will involve local clergy, ex-servicemen, Army, Guards and local elected representatives.  The Mayor will lay a wreath to commemorate those who died in past wars or service with the United Nations.

Members welcomed the initiative and agreed to participate fully.

Item No. 9:
Notice of Motion in the name of Cllr. Andrew McGuinness received 5th May, 2011.

Proposed by:
  Cllr. Andrew McGuinness

Seconded by:
  Cllr. Joe Malone

And Agreed:
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"That Kilkenny Borough Council enforces vigorously the 'permit only' parking at Ossory Park.  That the current signage, which many residents deem inadequate, be improved.  That a traffic warden visits the street during peak times and particularly when the social welfare office is at its busiest and that the installation of speed ramps/traffic calming measures be investigated as a matter of urgency."

Mr. Brian Tyrrell outlined the actions taken in relation to signage, double yellow lines,  residents permits and the issue of parking tickets in the area over the past four months.

Mr. Kieran Fitzgerald agreed to review the area and carry out a further survey to establish whether traffic ramps would be effective or required.  

Item No. 10:
Notice of Motion in the name of Cllr. Betty Manning 



and Cllr. Paul Cuddihy received 10th May, 2011.

Proposed by:
Cllr. Betty Manning

Seconded by:
Cllr. David Fitzgerald

And Resolved

"That we write to the Minister Phil Hogan to ask for a review of the building regulations and densities to ensure there will not be an over proliferation of apartment blocks in the years ahead."
Cllr. Manning outlined her views on these issues and referred to the need for sustainable housing and to plan for the future.

Item No. 11.
Notice of Motion in the name of Cllr. Joe Malone 



received 25th May, 2011.
Proposed by:
Cllr. Joe Malone

Seconded by:
Cllr. Sean OhArgáin

And Resolved

"That Coote's Lane be closed immediately to all traffic other than pedestrian traffic".

Members referred to the need to restore the traffic management measures previously agreed in Cootes Lane.  Mr. K. Fitzgerald assured members that bollards which had been erected some years ago were removed at the request of the Gardaí.  Mr. Fitzgerald also continued that the bollards will be restored on Cootes Lane giving effect to the motion.
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Item No. 12.
Notice of Motion in the name of Cllr. John Coonan 


received 26th May, 2011.
Proposed by:
Cllr. John Coonan

Seconded by:
Cllr. Joe Reidy

And Resolved

"That the taking in charge of Dean's Court, Patrick Street be expedited as a matter of priority by Kilkenny Borough Council."

Item No. 11.
Conferences:
Proposed by:

Cllr. Sean OhArgáin

Seconded by:

Cllr. Marie Fitzpatrick

And Resolved
“That Cllr. Malcolm Noonan  attend a Conference on Bioenergy 2011 in Johnstown Castle, Wexford on 16th June, 2011
This concluded the business of the meeting.

Signed:









MAYOR

Date:
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